son, Zimmerman, Trenholme; quarter, Richards; scrimmage, McPhee, Beckwith, Benedict; wings, Lea, Sharpe, Stevens, Malcolm, Martin, Lyon.

Referee—Dr. Hendrie, Toronto. Umpire—Dr. Wright, Toronto.

Heartiest congratulations to Captain Patterson! Chances looked blue at the beginning of the season and few know the troubles and anxieties which fall to the share of the Captain. Through them all he has held his men together with marked success and marshalled them through the season to the championship. Here's trusting you'll repeat the trick next season, Bob.

The thanks of the men and of the students are also due Manager Laidlaw for the splendid manner in which he has filled his office at a vast expense of time and energy.

The annual meeting of the Intercollegiate Football Union was held on Friday evening, Nov. 14th, at the British-American Hotel, when the representatives of the various colleges met to draw up next year's schedule and revise the rules. Besides several minor changes one important amendment was carried regarding the tenyard rule. Queen's proposed that a team should retain possession of the ball if it had made ten yards at any time during the three scrimmages. By the old rule the ball was lost if at the end of three scrimmages it was within the ten-yard limit, although in the meantime the play might have been most open and a much greater gain made. The meeting decided however that the counting of the downs should recommence as soon as a team has made ten yards, a rather inferior arrangement to Queen's proposal.

The Intermediate Championship seems destined to remain in Kingston. Though our second team missed connections with it this year, the R.M.C. took our place, defeating McMaster in the finals by two points on the round. Congratulations, Cadets!

"The splendid exhibition of Rugby played in Ottawa by the representatives of two of Canada's leading Universities indicates that Intercollegiate football is above all a gentlemanly athletic pastime and beautiful to look upon. Both centres of learning may take pardonable pride in the specimens of young and vigorous Canadian manhood, the embodiment alike of mental and physical strength, who wore their colors on Saturday."—

Ottawa Citizen

The Annual Dinner of the Intercollegiate Rugby Union was held at the British-American, Saturday evening, Nov. 12th. President Baldwin presided and beside him sat Principal Gordon, and Prof. Campbell, Hon. President of Queen's Rugby Club. There was a goodly number present, including the representatives from the various colleges of the Union and the players of the Queen's-Toronto game of the afternoon. After due attention had been paid to the feast, the speeches of the occasion were delivered and toasts drank to The Intercollegiate Football Union, Sister Unions. The Faculties, and The Press.

The JOURNAL is indebted to Mr. J. V. Dillabough, at present in Ottawa, for copies of the Ottawa papers containing accounts of the game.

"Talk about your rooters!

"Queen's has 'em all skinned a mile. About two hundred of the John Knox persuasion filled the centre of the stand and when they really opened up—pulled out the throttle and let her go